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P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 

JUDGE COLWELL: Good e v e n i n g , everyone. 

I'm Susan C o l w e l l , the A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge 

a s s i g n e d t o conduct t h i s p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g and 

prep a r e a recommended d e c i s i o n f o r the Commission's 

r e v i e w and a p p r o v a l . 

As you know, p r o b a b l y because you're 

here, t h e case i s a proposed r a t e i n c r e a s e o f PPL 

U t i l i t i e s C o r p o r a t i o n f o r 83.6 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . And 

the e f f e c t i v e d ate o f the new r a t e s i s s e t f o r January 

I s t , 2008. 

I ' l l s t a r t by t e l l i n g you what's happened 

so f a r i n the i n v e s t i g a t i o n , what w i l l happen and how 

you can p a r t i c i p a t e t o n i g h t . 

A f t e r t h a t , the l a w y e r s f o r PPL E l e c t r i c 

and the p u b l i c advocate o f f i c e s w i l l make opening 

s t a t e m e n t s t o e x p l a i n what r u l e s they each p l a y i n the 

r a t e cases b e f o r e the P u b l i c U t i l i t y Commission. 

The c o u r t r e p o r t e r : t h a t you see up here 

i s g o i n g t o t r a n s c r i b e e v e r y t h i n g t h a t i s sai.d. So 

pl e a s e remember, you cannot t a l k over a n o t h e r person, 

two people c a n ' t t a l k a t once. She can o n l y g et one o f 

you down. 

During t h i s h e a r i n g , I ask t h a t you t u r n 

o f f your c e l l phones, or s e t them t o s i l e n t mode so as 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c 
1-800-334-1063 
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not t o i n t e r r u p t any w i t n e s s or c o u n s e l t h a t .is 

s p e a k i n g . And any c o n v e r s a t i o n s you might want t o have 

between y o u r s e l v e s , p l e a s e go o u t s i d e . 

PPL f i l e d i t s proposed r a t e i n c r e a s e on 

March 29, 2007 and i t a f f e c t s o n l y i t s d i s t r i b u t i o n 

r a t e s . Your e l e c t r i c b i l l has g o t t e n a l o t more 

c o m p l i c a t e d over t he l a s t t e n y e a r s . 

While we used t o see one amount, which 

r e p r e s e n t e d a l l of the d i f f e r e n t p a r t s of the s e r v i c e 

added Lip, now the u t i l i t y companies are r e q u i r e d t o 

break down the f i n a l b i l l t o show you how much each o f 

the components c o s t s . 

And these components i n c l u d e 

d i s t r i b u t i o n , which i s the use o f the f a c i l i t i e s f o r 

b i l l i n g , meter r e a d i n g , maintenance and the w i r e s 

themselves. G e n e r a t i o n , which i s the c o s t of the 

e l e c t r i c i t y ; and t r a n s m i s s i o n , which i s the charge f o r 

moving the e l e c t r i c i t y from the g e n e r a t i o n f a c i l i t y t o 

the d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e s o f the company. 

T h i s case i s l i m i t e d t o the c o s t the 

company can charge you f o r d i s t r i b u t i o n f o r the c o s t o f 

d e l i v e r i n g the e l e c t r i c i t y t o your home or b u s i n e s s . 

on May 30 t h , 200 7, the Commi s s i o n 

suspended the e f f e c t i v e date o f the r a t e r e q u e s t u n t i l 

January 1 s t , 2008 arid d i r e c t e d t h a t an i n v e s t i g a t i o n 
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and h e a r i n g be h e l d . The i n v e s t i g a t i o n w i l l m o s t l y be 

c a r r i e d out by the p a r t i e s and persons who have 

i n t e r v e n e d or f i l e d c o m p l a i n t s . These p a r t i e s i n c l u d e 

the O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate, which r e p r e s e n t s the 

i n t e r e s t of r e s i d e n t i a l customers as a whole; the 

O f f i c e of Small Business Advocate, which r e p r e s e n t s the 

i n t e r e s t o f s m a l l commercial and i n d u s t r i a l customers; 

the O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f , which i s t h e Commission's 

o f f i c e , which r e p r e s e n t s the p u b l i c i n t e r e s t as a 

w h o 1 e . 

There are a l s o a co u p l e o f o t h e r s , 

i n c l u d i n g the PPL I n d u s t r i a l Customers A l l i a n c e , which 

r e p r e s e n t s .large consumption customers, excuse me, the 

Commission on Economic O p p o r t u n i t y , which a s s i s t s 

low-income p o p u l a t i o n of Luzerne County t o d e a l w i t h 

r i s i n g u t i l i t y c o s t s t h r o u g h c o u n s e l i n g , payment 

a s s i s t a n c e and energy c o n s e r v a t i o n measures and the 

S u s t a i n a b l e Energy Fund, which r e p r e s e n t s the 

p r o m o t i o n , r e s e a r c h and i n v e s t m e n t i n c l e a n and 

renewable energy t e c h n o l o g y , energy c o n s e r v a t i o n , 

energy e f f i c i e n c y anci s u s t a i n a b l e energy e n t e r p r i s e s , 

which p r o v i d e o p p o r t u n i t i e s and b e n e f i t s f o r PPL 

r a t e p a y e r s . 

These are the main p a r t i e s t o the r a t e 

i n v e s t i g a t i o n . There are a l s o some i n d i v i d u a l s who 
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have i n t e r v e n e d and f i l e d c o m p l a i n t s . At a p r e h e a r i n g 

c o n f e r e n c e on May 31 s t , 2007, a schedule was set f o r 

h e a r i n g s , d i s c o v e r y meetings and s e t t l e m e n t m e e t i n g s . 

The p a r t i e s have a l r e a d y h e l d one 

i n f o r m a l d i s c o v e r y c o n f e r e n c e w i t h the company. There 

has been one s e t t l e m e n t m e e t i n g . 

P u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s were h e l d on June 

2 2nd i n Bethlehem and A l l e n t o w n , l a s t n i g h t i n 

H a r r i s b u r g , t h i s a f t e r n o o n i n Scranton and, t o n i g h t , 

here we are i n W i l k e s - B a r r e . 

The h e a r i n g s t o take t e c h n i c a l evidence 

are t o be h e l d t h e week of August 13th i n H a r r i s b u r g . 

Before those h e a r i n g s occur, the p a r t i e s w i l l submit 

t h e i r t e s t i m o n y i n w r i t i n g . 

And a t the h e a r i n g s , the w i t n e s s who 

s u b m i t t e d t h a t t e s t i m o n y , w i l l be cross-examined by the 

o t h e r p a r t i . e s . The p a r t i e s wi. 11 then f i l e b r i e f s on 

September 5 t h b e i n g and r e p l y b r i e f s on September 1 7 t h . 

I w i l l w r i t e a recommended d e c i s i o n , 

which i s due out on or b e f o r e October 2 1 s t . The 

p a r t i e s w i l l then be a b l e t o f i l e w r i t t e n e x c e p t i o n s i f 

they do not agree w i t h my re commended d e c i s i o n . 

And a f t e r t h a t , the Commission w i l l 

e v a l u a t e the evi d e n c e , a l o n g w i t h my recommendation and 

the e x c e p t i o n s o f the pa r t i . e s b e f o r e they e n t e r t h e i r 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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f i n a l o r d e r , pro ID a b l y af t h e i r December 2 0 t h , 2007 

p u b l i c meeting. 

But t he purpose o f t h i s p u b l i c i n p u t 

h e a r i n g i s to hear from you r e g a r d i n g t he u t i l i t y ' s 

e x i s t i n g and proposed r a t e s and s e r v i c e . 

The Commission's p o l i c y r e g a r d i n g p u b l i c 

i n p u t h e a r i n g s g i v e s you t h r e e d i f f e r e n t o p t i o n s f o r 

d o i n g so. The f i r s t one i s the best one. you may 

t e s t i f y f o r m a l l y , under oa t h o r a f f i r m a t i o n . That pu t s 

you s u b j e c t t o cr o s s e x a m i n a t i o n . But t l i e c r o s s 

e x a m i n a t i o n t h a t you get here would not be a n y t h i n g 

l i k e a n y t h i n g you see on t e l e v i s i o n and would be j u s t 

t o c l a r i f y c e r t a i n t h i n g s . Most o f the t i m e , no 

q u e s t i o n s are asked by the 1awyers. 

The second one i s , you may make an 

unsworn or u n a f f i r m e d s t a t e m e n t . I t w i l l be o f f the 

r e c o r d and not s u b j e c t t o c r o s s e x a m i n a t i o n . But the 

r e p o r t e r w i l l not t r a n s c r i b e your s t a t e m e n t , and I 

cannot c o n s i d e r i t i n my recommended d e c i s i o n . And the 

Commission can't c o n s i d e r i t i n i t s d e c i s i o n . 

Number 3, you may p r o v i d e i n f o r m a t i o n 

s e p a r a t e l y t o the Commission's O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f , 

to the Consumer Advocate or the Small Bus:! ness Advocate 

f o r t h e i r p o s s i b l e use a t the e v i d e n t i a r y h e a r i n g s i n 

h a r r i s b u r g at t h e i r d i s c r e t i o n . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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I do encourage you t o t e s t i f y under o a t h , 

so t h a t I and the Commission can use your t e s t i m o n y t o 

the e x t e n t t h a t i t meets i t s r u l e s o f e v i d e n c e . I have 

a sheet here f o r people who have s i g n e d up. 

I f anyone i n a d d i t i o n has come i n and 

hasn't s i g n e d up, pl e a s e come f o r w a r d and s i g n the 

sheet r i g h t t h e r e so t h a t I can c a l l on you. 

Before we b e g i n w i t h the opening 

s t a t e m e n t s , t h e r e are j u s t a few more p o i n t s . I f you 

are r e a d i n g from a pr e p a r e d s t a t e m e n t , and i f you have 

br o u g h t an e x t r a copy, please g i v e i t ; t o the court: 

r e p o r t e r b e f o r e you b e g i n t o read because t h a t makes i t 

a l o t e a s i e r f o r her to r e c o r d what you're s a y i n g and 

much e a s i e r f o r her t o r e f e r t o . l a t e r . 

T h i s i s a l e g a l h e a r i n g . Everyone who 

t e s t i f i e s as the member of the p u b l i c has the r i g h t t o 

g i v e t h a t t e s t i m o n y f r e e from i n t e r r u p t i o n s , comments 

on h e c k l i n g o f any k i n d . But I do ask t h a t you l i m i t 

your c o mm e n t s t o t h e s u b j e c t o f t h i s case. 

I f you have q u e s t i o n s , you can t a l k t o 

any o f the a t t o r n e y s a f t e r the heari.ng. Or we w i l l 

have a s h o r t q u e s t i o n and answer s e s s i o n where you can 

ask q u e s t i o n s o f f the r e c o r d , and w e ' l l e x p l a i n what we 

can t o you. 

When i t ' s your t u r n t o speak, I w i l l ask 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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your name and address and p l a c e o f employment. T h i s i s 

i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t i s necessary i n o r d e r f o r your 

t e s t i m o n y t o be c o n s i d e r e d . 

Now I w i l l ask co u n s e l f o r the p a r t i e s 

who have come here ton j. ght t o make t h e i r b r i e f remarks 

and i n t r o d u c t i o n . And w e ' l l s t a r t w i t h the co u n s e l f o r 

the company. Mr. R u s s e l l . 

MR. RUSSELL: Thank you. Your Honor. My 

name i s Paul R u s s e l l . I'm one o f the in-house l a w y e r s 

at PPL, and I'm one of the l a w y e r s t h a t ' s h a n d l i n g t h i s 

case f o r the company. 

At t h e outset;, I ' d l i k e t o thank 

everybody f o r coming t o the p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g 

t o n i g h t . P u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s are a ver y c r i t i c a l 

a s pect o f the Commission's r a t e m a k i n g process, and they 

g i v e the Commi s s i o n a v e r y v a l u a b l e consumer 

p e r s p e c t i v e on ratemaking .issues. 

Your t e s t i m o n y t o n i g h t w i l l be rev i e w e d 

by the company, by the o t h e r p a r t i e s you see here t o 

n i g h t , by t h e Judge and, u l t i m a t e l y , by the Commission. 

And f o r t h a t reason, I would urge you t o t e s t i f y i f you 

have t h o u g h t s on the r a t e case. 

The pu rpose o f t he h e a r i n g ton 1 gIT t 1 s t o 

get your t h o u g h t s and your concerns, so I ' l l be v e r y 

b r i e f i n summarizing what the company has f i l e d . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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As Judge Co1well i n d i c a t e d , we've 

re q u e s t e d an i n c r e a s e of about 83.6 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . 

No change i n our r a t e s w i l l become e f f e c t i v e b e f o r e 

January 1 s t , 2008. 

Our f i l i n g a l s o i n c l u d e s a number o 1: 

p r o p o s a l s t o address concerns and a s s i s t our customers 

and the communities we s e r v e . 

Let me summarize t h r e e , v e r y q u i c k l y , the 

f i r s t i s new energy and demand s i d e management 

programs. The second i s expanded u n i v e r s a l s e r v i c e 

programs f o r our low-income customers. And the t h i r d 

i s t h e s u s t a i n a b l e development program f o r l o c a l 

commu n i t i e s. 

I f you're i n t e r e s t e d i n the d e t a i l s o f 

any o f these programs or any o t h e r aspect o f our 

f i l i n g , you can view the e n t i re f i l i n g on l i n e a t 

WWW.PPLElectric. com. 

In c o n c l u s i o n , I want t o mention one 

housekeeping i t e m . Rich Beasley i s i n the audience. 

Rich, i f you can put up your hands. I f you have any 

q u e s t i o n s about your r a t e s or your s e r v i c e or a n y t h i n g 

e l s e t h a t has t o do w i t h PPL E l e c t r i c , p l e a s e see 

e i t h e r Rich or me a t a break or a f t e r t h e h e a r i n g , and 

w e ' l l be happy t o t r y t o h e l p . 

Again, thank you f o r a t t e n d i n g . And I 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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l o o k f o r w a r d to h e a r i n g your commen t s. Thank you. 

JUDGE; COLWELL: Miss S a n t o l l a . 

MS. SANTOLLA: Good e v e n i n g , l a d i e s and 

gentlemen. My name i s a Jennedy S a n t o l l a . I'm an 

a s s i s t a n t consumer advocate w i t h the O f f i c e o f Consumer 

Advocate, o t h e r w i s e known as the OCA. 

The OCA i s an independent branch o f 

A t t o r n e y General's O f f i c e , and we're the s t a t u t o r y 

r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s f o r consumers, r e s i d e n t i a l consumers i n 

a l l u t i l i t y law i n P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

Our o f f i c e d e a l s , as I s a i d , w i t h a l l 

forms of u t i l i t y law. I f you would l i k e any 

i n f o r m a t i o n about our o f f i c e , I put some pamphlets out 

on the o u t s i d e t a b l e , as w e l l as a s i g n - i n sheet i f you 

would l i k e t o be i n c l u d e d i n our m a i l i n g l i s t . 

A d d i t i o n a l l y , our o f f i c e i s i n v e s t i g a t i n g 

every aspect o f the company's f i l i n g . And we have 

h i r e d a team of e x p e r t s to do so. We're i n the process 

of r e v i e w i n g e v e r y t h i n g , as the o t h e r p a r t i e s are 

s i t t i n g here t h i s e v e n i n g . 

I would encourage you t o t e s t i f y on the 

r e c o r d so t h a t your t e s t i m o n y may become p a r t o f the 

r e c o r d and used by not o n l y the Co mm i s s i o n but a l s o the 

s t a t u t o r y p a r t i e s i n f o r m u l a t i n g our l e g a l arguments 

and b r i e f s . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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Once a g a i n , we a p p r e c i a t e you coming out 

t o n i g h t and t e s t i f y i n g f o r us. Thank you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. S h i e l d s . 

MR . Sl-11 ELDS : Thank you , Your Honor . 

Good e v e n i n g , f o l k s . Thanks ve r y much f o r be i n g here. 

My name i s Cha r l e s D a n i e l s h i e l d s . My t i t l e i s s e n i o r 

p r o s e c u t o r w i t h the Commi ss i o n ' s O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f . 

the o t h e r s e n i o r p r o s e c u t o r , Kenneth 

Mickens, he and I , t o g e t h e r , w i t h our e n g i n e e r s and 

f i n a n c i a l a n a l y s t s , we have a cadre o f p r o f e s s i o n a l s 

who get as s i g n e d t o a b i g case and b i g case l i k e t h i s , 

and what t h e y ' l l do i s s i t down w i t h t h e f o u r or f i v e 

f e e t of f i l i n g t h a t we r e c e i v e . And they w i l l pour-

over every page, send w r i t t e n i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s , 

q u e s t i o n s t o the company. 

We wi. 11 l o o k a t every - - we do and wi. 11 

l o o k a t ever y document. The O f f i c e o f T r i a l S t a f f , our 

r e s p o n s i b i l i t i e s a re t o balance the i n t e r e s t of you the 

customers w i t h the company, t o make sure t h a t the 

company remains a v i a b l e o p e r a t i o n . Make sur e , i n t h i s 

p a r t i c u l a r case, the w i r e s company, the e l e c t r i c 

company, t h a t s a f e t y i s a prime c o n s i d e r a t i o n , as i s 

the e f f i c i e n t o p e r a t i o n s o f the b u s i n e s s . 

That's the type o f t h i n g s t h a t my o f f i c e 

l o o k s a t , t h e o t h e r s t a t u t o r y p a r t i e s l o o k a t and some 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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of the o t h e r a t t o r n e y s r e p r e s e n t i n g o t h e r i n t e r e s t s i n 

the p a r t y . And, u l t i m a t e l y , we p r e s e n t our b r i e f s t o 

the Judge, who r e n d e r s a recommended d e c i s i o n , as Her 

Honor mentioned. And then i t goes t o the Commission. 

So, a g a i n , I encourage you t o speak on 

the r e c o r d . Looks l i k e a number of f o l k s s i g n e d up. 

i t ' s v e r y e n c o u r a g i n g . And we a n x i o u s l y a w a i t your 

comments. T h a n k you, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. Gray. 

MR. GRAY: Thank you, Your Honor. Good 

ev e n i n g . My name i s Steve Gray. I'm an a t t o r n e y w i t h 

the O f f i c e o f Small Business Advocate. We r e p r e s e n t 

s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s across P e n n s y l v a n i a , t y p i c a l l y , s m a l l 

comme r c i a 1 and i n d u s t r i a l customers. 

I f you happen t o be a r e p r e s e n t a t i v e o f a 

sma 11 b u s i n e s s o f any ty p e , p l e a s e do t e s t i f y on the 

r e c o r d t o n i g h t . I t ' s v e r y h e l p f u l t o my o f f i c e , t o 

Your Honor and a l s o t o the Commission. And thank you 

f o r coming. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Okay. At 

t h i s p o i n t , I'm goi n g t o s t a r t a s k i n g you t o come 

f o r w a r d and t o g i v e you r commen t s t o us. I'm goi n g t o 

s t a r t w i t h Rich P r o n e s t i , who i s here on b e h a l f o f 

R e p r e s e n t a t i v e P h y l l i s Mundy, R e p r e s e n t a t i v e P a s h i n s k i 

and Mike C a r r o l l . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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He has g i v e n us a s t a t e m e n t ; w h i c h I'm 

g o i n g t o mark as an e x h i b i t and a d m i t t o t h e r e c o r d . 

( P r o n e s t i E x h i b i t Number 1 was marked and 

a d m i t t e d i n e v i d e n c e . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, s i r . 

Whereupon, RICHARD PRONESTI, t e s t i f i e d as 

f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

THE WITNESS: Thank y ou, Your Honor. 

Good e v e n i n g , my name i s R i c h P r o n e s t i and I'm a s t a f f 

member o f S t a t e R e p r e s e n t a t i v e P h y l l i s Mundy i n 

H a r r i s b u r g . 

I'm h e r e t o n i g h t t o d e l i v e r t e s t i m o n y on 

b e h a l f o f R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Mundy anci R e p r e s e n t a t i v e s 

E d d i e Day P a s h i n s k i and Mike C a r r o l l , who r e p r e s e n t t h e 

1 2 0 t h and 1 2 1 s t and 1 1 8 t h L e g i s l a t i v e D i s t r i c t s . 

The members a p o l o g i z e f o r t h e i r a b s e n c e , as t h e 

L e g i s l a t u r e i s engaged i n v o t i n g s e s s i o n and b u d g e t 

d e l i b e r a t i o n s as we speak. 

We, i n L u z e r n e C o u n t y , a p p r e c i a t e you 

h o l d i n g t h i s h e a r i n g i n W i l k e s - B a r r e , a l l o w i n g o u r 

c i t i z e n s t o comment on t h i s r a t e i n c r e a s e p r o p o s a l i n 

o u r own c o m m u n i t y . 

We a r e opposed t o t h e r a t e h i k e p r o p o s e d 

by PPL f o r one v e r y s i m p l e r e a s o n ; t h e b u r d e n i s p l a c e d 

Commonwealth R e p o r t i n g Company, I n c . 
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too h e a v i l y on average c i t i z e n s who went t h r o u g h t h i s 

j u s t two s h o r t years ago. T h i s t i m e around, PPL says 

they need t o r a i s e r a t e s t o produce a d d i t i o n a l annual 

o p e r a t i n g revenues o f 83.6 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . 

Of the 83.6 m i l l i o n , 78 m i l l i o n w i l l be 

p a i d by r e s i d e n t i a l customers. That's 93 p e r c e n t o f 

the t o t a l i n c r e a s e . By c o n t r a s t , a t y p i c a l comme rc i a 1 

customer f a c e s o n l y a 0.5 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . While a 

t y p i c a l i n d u s t r i a l customer w i l l a c t u a l l y be g i v e n a 

0.3 p e r c e n t decrease. 

Commercial and i n d u s t r i a l customers have 

some a b i l i t y t o r e c o v e r these c o s t s t h r o u g h t h e p r i c e 

of t h e i r p r o d u c t s . But where do r e t i r e d c i t i z e n s , 

r e s i d e n t i a l customers, who t h o u g h t they had saved and 

p r o v i d e d f o r t h e i r r e t i r e m e n t , f i n d the a d d i t i o n a l 

money every month t o pay these s i g n i f i c a n t i n c r e a s e s ? 

The common r e s i d e n t i a l s e r v i c e c l a s s 

customer f a c e s an average o v e r a l l i n c r e a s e o f 

6.8 p e r c e n t , which i s an ap p r o x i m a t e 20 p e r c e n t 

i n c r e a s e i n r e s i d e n t i a l d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e s . An RS 

customer, u s i n g a thousand k i l o w a t t hours per month, 

w i l l see t h e i r b i l l go up $6.62 per month. 

PPL i s a l s o p r o p o s i n g t o r a i s e t h e i r 

m o nthly customer charge, f o r r e s i d e n t i a l s e r v i c e , on 

the r a t e schedule RS, from $7.96 to $10.00. As I 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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r e f e r e n c e d e a r l i e r , r e s i d e n t i a l customers went t h r o u g h 

tha.s two years ago. 

I n t h e i r 2004 r e q u e s t , PPL asked f o r a 

16 4.4 m i l l i o n d o l l a r i n c r e a s e i n r e t a i l d i s t r i b u t i o n 

o p e r a t i n g revenues. Yet, t h a t i n c r e a s e would h av e 

r a i s e d the average RS customer's b i l l by j u s t 9.67 

p e r c e n t or $7.58 mon t h l y . 

T h i s means t h a t PPL's 2004 r e q u e s t was 

t w i c e as l a r g e as the c u r r e n t r e q u e s t , b ut the mon t h l y 

i n c r e a s e f o r r e s i d e n t i a l s e r v i c e customers was about 

the same as what t h e y ' r e p r o p o s i n g now. 

I t doesn't make sense. I f t h e y ' r e a s k i n g 

f o r a h a l f as much as they d i d l a s t t i m e , why i s the 

i n c r e a s e monthly burden on r e s i d e n t i a l customers t he 

same as i t was two years ago? 

The b i g d i f f e r e n c e l a s t time was t h a t the 

commercial and i n d u s t r i a l customers a l s o had t o pay 

more. I t makes sense. I f you need t o r a i s e r a t e s , 

rai.se r a t e s f o r a l l c l a s s e s so t h a t the f i n a n c i a l 

burden can be shared. 

But i t ' s not s u r p r i s i n g t h a t PPL went 

t h i s r o u t e . I n the 2005 i n c r e a s e , PPL put f o r t h t h a t 

no r e s i d e n t i a l customers would fa c e more than a 10 

p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . That ensured t he i n c r e a s e would, as 

s a i d e a r l i e r , be spread more e v e n l y . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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The b i g business i n d u s t r y and the s m a l l 

b u s i n e s s advocate f i l e d s u i t i n the Commonwea 1t h Court 

over t h e i r share o f t h a t i n c r e a s e . L a st year, t h e 

c o u r t , i n what we c o n s i d e r e d a d r e a d f u l d e c i s i o n , ru1ed 

t h a t s t a t e r e g u l a t o r s must s e t n o n e - d i s c r i m i n a t o r y 

r e a s o n a b l e r a t e s . 

So the PUC had l i t t l e c h o i c e but t o agree 

to a s e t t l e m e n t w i t h PPL which, as o f August 1 s t , 

r a i s e s r e s i d e n t i a l r a t e s by n e a r l y 4 p e r c e n t , w h i l e 

l o w e r i n g commercial and i n d u s t r i a l r a t e s by as much as 

5 p e r c e n t . 

That's r i g h t , r e s i d e n t i a l customers are 

f a c i n g a double i n c r e a s e , a, quote, double whammy. A 

h i t i n August and then a n o t h e r , s h o u l d t h i s r a t e 

i n c r e a s e be approved. Not commercial or i n d u s t r i a l 

customers, who w i l l have t h e i r t i n y proposed i n c r e a s e 

e l i m i n a t e d and t h e i r r a t e s a c t u a l l y reduced by t h i s 

s e t t l e m e n t . And t h a t ' s why r e g u l a r f o l k s are b e a r i n g 

the b r u n t . 

Besides t a k i n g more of the money from 

r e s i d e n t i a l customers i n s t e a d o f commercial and 

i n d u s t r i a l customers, PPL wants t o put n e a r l y 4 m i l l i o n 

d o l l a r s o f t h i s r a t e i n c r e a s e , over t h r e e y e a r s , i n t o 

i t s brand new s u s t a i n a b l e development program or SDP. 

PPL i s a p u b l i c u t i l i t y , not an economic 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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development; company. They s h o u l d not charge one penny 

more than they a b s o l u t e l y need t o . P e n n s y l v a n i a n s 

a l r e a d y fund economic development t h r o u g h a v a r i e t y o f 

s t a t e programs p a i d f o r b y t h e i r tax d o l l a r s . They 

s h o u l d n ' t be asked t o fund economic development t h r o u g h 

t h e i r e l e c t r i c b i l l s as w e l l . And PPL sh o u l d not be 

g i v e n the power or a u t h o r i t y t o do. 

PPL c l a i m s a r a t e i n c r e a s e i s needed t o 

handle c o s t s . Costs are the same f o r a l l e l e c t r i c 

p r o v i d e r s . One might ask, why haven't o t h e r companies 

t r i e d t o r a i s e t h e i r r a t e s by 248 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s over 

t h r e e years? 

We oppose t h i s r a t e i n c r e a s e arid urge the 

PUC t o c o n s i d e r d e n y i n g or a t l e a s t d r a m a t i c a l l y 

r e d u c i n g and r e d i s t r i b u t i n g the amount more f a i r l y over 

the v a r i o u s consumer c l a s s e s . We thank you f o r your 

c o n s i d e r a t i o n . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mr. P r o n e s t i , I n e g l e c t e d 

t o swear you i n . 1 a p o l o g i z e f o r t h a t . L e t ' s make i t 

r e t r o a c t i v e . Would you r a i s e your r i g h t hand? 

Whereupon, RICH PRONESTI, having been 

d u l y sworn t h a t the t e s t i m o n y he p r o v i d e d was t r u t h f u l , 

as p r e v i o u s l y p r o v i d e d : 

JUDGE COLWELL: Anyone have any q u e s t i o n s 

f o r Mr. P r o n e s t i ? 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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MR. RUSSELL: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you v e r y much. 

That w i l l be made p a r t o f the r e c o r d . Thank you f o r 

coming. 

( w i t n e s s .Left the stand.) 

JUDGE COLWELL: Next on my l i s t i s Mike 

Basta. W i l l you be sworn? 

MR. BASTA: yes. 

Whereupon, MICHAEL BASTA, ha v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Could you 

s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t f o r the record? 

THE WITNESS; M i c h a e l F. B-a-s-t-a, 

Basta. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could we have your 

address t o o , p.lease? 

THE WITNESS: 3924 Crestwood D r i v e , 

S c h n e c k s v i l l e P e n n s y l v a n i a 18073. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, s i r . 

THE WITNESS: Yes, I am. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you t e l l me where. 

THE WITNESS: Exelon Energy. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead and t e l l us what 

you want us t o know. 
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THE WITNESS: F i r s t I want t o a p o l o g i z e 

f o r two t h i n g s . My g l a s s e s , the screw f e l l o f f on 

North S t r e e t , so I'm u s i n g g l a s s e s t h a t a re about t e n 

years p r e s c r i p t i o n . And I've taken o v e r - t h e - c o u n t e r 

m e d i c a t i o n s , i t d r i e s up my s i n u s e s . I'm g o i n g t o keep 

t h i s here, d r i e s up my s i n u s e s and d r i e s e v e r y t h i n g 

out . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Fi n e . I want you t o be 

c o m f o r t a b l e . What do you have f o r me. 

THE WITNESS: I have my t e s t i m o n y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Mark i t as M i c h a e l F. 

Basta E x h i b i t 1. 

(M i c h a e l F. Basta E x h i b i t Numbers 1 and 2 

were marked anad a d m i t t e d i n ev i d e n c e . ) 

MR. GRAY: Any e x t r a c o p i e s f o r us? 

JUDGE COLWELL: I ' l l have them made. 

THE WITNESS: I s i t okay t o s t a r t ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Yes, i t i s . Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: My name i s M i c h a e l F. 

Basta. My address i s 3924 Crestwood D r i v e , 

S c h n e c k s v i l l e , P e n n s y l v a n i a . 

I have a b a c h e l o r o f s c i e n c e degree i n 

e l e c t r i . c a i e n g i n e e r i n g from the Pe n n s y l v a n i a S t a t e 

U n i v e r s i t y . I have a master's degree i n e l e c t r i c a l 

e n g i n e e r i n g t h r o u g h Lehigh U n i v e r s i t y . I am a l s o a 
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r e g i s t e r e d p r o f e s s i o n a l e n g i n e e r and a c e r t i f i e d s a f e t y 

p r o f e s s i o n a l , c e r t i f i e d by the Board o f C e r t i f i e d 

S a f e t y P r o f e s s i o n s . 

I a l s o have over 37 years o f e x p e r i e n c e 

i n the e l e c t r i c u t i l i t y b u s i n e s s . 1 would l i k e t o 

thank you f o r t h e o p p o r t u n i t y t o p r o v i d e feedback t o 

you on PPL's r a t e i n c r e a s e r e q u e s t . 

I have t o s t a r t o ut w i t h t h i s s t a t e m e n t , 

how much p r o f i t does a company need? I n 2006, PPL 

r e p o r t e d an annual p r o f i . t o f 868 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s . Mr. 

James M i l l e r , PPL c h i e f e x e c u t i v e o f f i c e r had a 

paycheck i n the neighborhood o f a l i t t l e over 5 m i l l i o n 

d o 11 a r s . 

They were pushing r a t e h i k e s on people , 

r e s i d e n t s , who can't a f f o rd i t . There i s a s i g n i f i c a n t 

q u e s t i o n about t h e a f f o r d a b i l i t y o f these r a t e s t h a t 

are b e i n g proposed. 

There was a r a t e i n c r e a s e of around 8 

p e r c e n t i n 2005; around 5 p e r c e n t i n 2006. There's 

go i n g t o be one now o f 3.8 p e r c e n t i n August o f 2007, 

because o f the c o u r t case. And, f i n a l l y , a n o t h e r 

i n c r e a s e o f 6.85 p e r c e n t proposed i n 2008. 

I t ' s a near aggregate o f over a 26 

p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e i n r e s i d e n t i a l r a t e s . Mow many 

r e s i d e n t i a l customers can a f f o r d these i n c r e a s e s ? 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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These i n c r e a s e s exceed the r a t e of i n f l a t i o n 

s i g n i f i c a n t l y . 

I ' d l i k e t o change the t o p i c a l i t t l e 

b i t . At my r e s i d e n c e , I've had a number of 

i n t e r r u p t i o n s . There are i n t e r r u p t i o n s t h a t d i d not 

occur d u r i n g a storm p e r i o d or wind s t o r m . My l a s t 

i n t e r r u p t i o n o c c u r r e d on June 13th, 2007 a t 7:40 a.m. 

I c a l l e d PPL t o get a sense o f what 

caused the i n t e r r u p t i o n . But i t was a sunny day. 

There was no wind. And I s t i l l d i d n ' t r e c e i v e an 

e x p l a n a t i o n o f t h a t i n t e r r u p t i o n . 

I c a l l e d a g a i n today and they sai.d they 

hadn't f i n i s h e d the r e s e a r c h . And t h i s goes back t o 

June 1 3 t h . You can see, I have some p i c t u r e s t o share 

w i t h you, where you mi.ght be a b l e t o s o r t o f guess what 

caused t h e i n t e r r u p t .1 ons. 

One f o r the r e c o r d . I have t o t h a t ! 

one. You c o u l d have my two when I'm done. L e t ' s t a k e 

a l o o k a t the f i r s t p i c t u r e . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you t e l l me where 

tha t i s lo c a ted? 

THE WITNESS: That i s l o c a t e d i n North 

White Owl Township, Lehigh County. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you be more 

s p e c i f i c ? I need t o know the l o c a t i o n o f i t ; . 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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THE WITNESS: Let me t h i n k f o r a second. 

I do not have a p o l e number, because I c o u l d n ' t g et 

c l o s e enough t o i t because o f the poi s o n i v y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: How about a s t r e e t 

address? 

THE WITNESS: I t ' s on Washington S t r e e t 

i n N o r t h White Owl Township. And t h i s i s c o n s t r u c t i o n 

i n a r e a r .Lot. So, t h e r e ' s r e a l l y not a s t r e e t 

address. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: As you can see from t h e 

p i c t u r e , t h e l i t t l e can t h a t ' s on the p o l e i s c a l l e d a 

t r a n s f o r m e r . And the w i r e up above i t i s an a r r e s t e r , 

i n case l i g h t n i n g h i t s i t . And above t h a t i s the 

prima r y l i n e . 

As you can see, t h a t p r i m a r y l i n e o f 13.2 

thousand v o l t s goes r i g h t t h r o u g h that: t r e e . And the 

t r e e and branches o f the t r e e make c o n t a c t w i t h t h a t 

p r i m a r y l i n e , and i t caused i n t e r r u p t i o n s f o r us. 

JUDGE COLWELL: I s t h a t the l i n e t h a t 

p r o v i c l e s s e r v i c e t o your home? 

THE WITNESS: T h i s l i n e does p r o v i d e 

s e r v i c e t o my home, yes. The p r i m a r y l i n e t h a t you see 

here does p r o v i d e s e r v i c e t o my home. The second 

p i c t u r e i s a n o t h e r s h o t . And you can see the p r i m a r y 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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l i n e here, g o i n g r i g h t t h r o u g h the t r e e . No t r e e 

t r i m m i n g . 

An ob v i o u s f i x Lor t h i s would be to have 

these two t r e e s trimmed. And I t h i n k t h a t would take 

care o f a l o t o f our j.ssues. L et me g i v e these two 

co p i e s t o Mr. R u s s e l l , i f t h a t ' s okay w i t h you. 

JUDGE COLWELL: That's a good i d e a . 

MR. RUSSELL: Thank you. 

TME W1TNESS . Last year, .in 2006, we a l s o 

had some i n t e r r u p t i o n s from s q u i r r e l s i n the p r i m a r y 

d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e . I would Iiope and recommend t h a t a 

s q u i r r e l guard wou .1 d be i ns t a 1 l e d where the f u se i. s a nd 

where the l i n e makes a c o n n e c t i o n , and I t h i n k t h a t 

would r e s o l v e t h a t i s s u e . 

On June 13th o f 2007, 1 r e q u e s t e d a copy 

of a c l a s s c o s t o f s e r v i c e s t u d y , which I s t i l l haven't 

r e c e i v e d . I wanted t o comment on the stu d y t h .1. s 

evening b ut i t i s d i f f i c u . l t w i t h o u t h a v i n g the s t u d y . I 

d i d r e q u e s t t h a t copy from PPL, E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s . 

My l a s t t o p i c t h i s e v ening has to do w i t h 

power f a c t o r . And, Judge, i f t h e r e ' s a n y t h i n g t h a t I 

say t h a t doesn't make sense t o you, p l e a s e ask me. 

JUDGE COLWELL: I w i l l . 

THE WITNESS: Okay. Power f a c t o r i s the 

r a t i o o f work energy, which i s k i 1 o wa 11 s , t o t li<"> r n t a 1 
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energy which i s kVA. I t ' s r e a l l y a measure o f how 

e f f e c t i v e l y you use your powetr. The b e t t e r power 

f a c t o r you have, t h e more e f f i c i e n t use o f your p l a n t 

and f a c i l i t i e s . 

PPL has . i n s t a l l e d AMR meter reads t h a t 

have a v e r y short: payback p e r i o d and e l i m i n a t e t h e need 

f o r meter r e a d e r s . The new meters have the c a p a b i l i t y 

o f r e c o r d i n g l o a d p r o f i l e s and the power f a c t o r s , among 

a bunch o f o t h e r t h i n g s . 

I was d i s a p p o i n t e d w i t h t h e PPL f i l i n g 

t h a t they d i d not requ e s t a change i n the t a r i f f so 

t h a t companies t h a t have a good power f a c t o r , 

n o m i n a l l y , 90 p e r c e n t n o r m a l l y , and use more power more 

e f f i c i e n t l y would be p e n a l i z e d t h e same way as 

companies t h a t have a bad l o a d f a c t o r . 

JUDGE COLWELL: What do you mean by 

p e n a l i z e d , s i r ? 

THE WITNESS: R i g h t now, as I read the 

t a r i f f , say you're an LP4 customer, you have a r e a l 

good power f a c t o r . Paul Russel i s a n o t h e r customer. 

He has a t e r r i b l e l o a d f a c t o r . So, i n s t e a d of t r y i n g 

t o p o i n t o ut the f o l k s who have a bad power f a c t o r , 

d i s t r i b u t e t h a t i n c r e a s e d c o s t across the whole .rate 

base of the LP f o r c e . 

I'm s u g g e s t i n g t h a t i f you have a good 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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power f a c t o r , you s h o u l d n ' t have t o pay f o r t h e f u l l 

d i s t r i b u t e d c o s t . Mr. Russel. 1 may have a bad power 

f a c t o r , he's the one t h a t s h o u l d be p a y i n g f o r t h a t 

a d d i t i o n a l c o s t and l i n e l o s s e s t h a t are caused because 

of poor power f a c t o r . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Whose r e s p o n s i b i l i t y i s 

the power f a c t o r ? 

TME WITNESS: Whose r e s p o n s i b i 1 i t y ? The 

power f a c t o r i s c o n t r o l l e d by the customer. He can 

take c o r r e c t i v e a c t i o n s , as f a r as the power f a c t o r . 

But he needs an i n c e n t i v e . 

Some o I: the u t i l i t i e s i n P e n n s y l v a n i a , 

they have what's c a l l e d a power f a c t o r a d j u s t m e n t . I f 

your power f a c t o r f a l l s below a c e r t a i n l e v e l , you're 

p a y i n g some e x t r a money because o f l o a d l o s s e s , o t h e r 

t h i n g s , i n c l u d i n g your poor performance and poor use o f 

energy. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Do you know i f the 

company has t h a t ? 

THE WITNESS: At l e a s t two o t h e r 

companies and p o s s i b l y t h r e e or more. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you t e l l me who 

they are? 

THE WITNESS: Sure. Duquesne L i g h t , PECo 

Energy. And one of the -- I t h i n k i t ' s Penelec. T hat 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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one i s an i f f y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: Your Honor, have I 

e x p l a i n e d the powe r f a c t o r ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: I u n d e r s t a n d . And you're 

recommending t h a t they break down t h e i r r a t e schedules 

to p a r t i c u l a r customers? 

T H E W IT NESS: Yes. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: I n essence, we're a l l 

pa y i n g f o r those c a p a c i t o r s . There's no reason f o r a 

customer t o c o r r e c t the power f a c t o r , u n l e s s t h e r e ' s 

i n c e n t i v e s i n the t a r i f f . 

I f you don't have a p r o p e r power f a c t o r , 

you're not u s i n g energy as e f f i c i e n t l y as you can, you 

sh o u l d be pa y i n g more f o r i t . 

PPL c o r r e c t s power f a c t o r s and 

d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e s , which i s not the most e f f i c i e n t way 

t o c o r r e c t the power f a c t o r , as i f a customer had 

c o r r e c t e d the power f a c t o r a t the source. 

The best way to co r r e c t : the power: f a c t o r 

s i t u a t i o n i s not on the d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e s , b ut r i g h t 

where the machine .is. You c o r r e c t the power f a c t o r 

w i t h the machine t h a t ' s c a u s i n g the power f a c t o r i s s u e s 

i n your p l a n t . That's the most e f f i c i e n t way t o do i t . 
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When you do i t out i n the d i s t r i b u t i o n l i n e s , i t ' s more 

c o s t l y and not as e f f i c i e n t . 

My l a s t s t a t e m e n t i s , s i n c e I d i d not 

r e c e i v e the c l a s s cost; o f s e r v i c e s t u d y , I ask t h a t t h e 

r e c o r d be kept open t i l l I get the stu d y and have an 

o p p o r t u n i t y t o re v i e w the stu d y and make comments. 

I want t o thank you f o r your t h e 

op p o r t u n i. t y f: o r s p e a k j. n g here t h i s e v e n i n g . 

JUDGE COL WE'LL: Mr. R u s s e l l , can we have 

a c o s t o f s e r v i c e s t u d y sent t o Mr. Basta? 

MR. RUSSELL: Yes, Your Honor, we can. I 

was go i n g t o make t h a t commitment. I f I c o u l d g et h i s 

address o f f the r e c o r d , I ' l l have i t go out from the 

company, i n f a c t , the e n t i r e f i l i n g we can send 

tomor row. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you, Paul. 

MR. RUSSELL: You sh o u l d get i t , w e l l , 

e i t h e r Saturday or Monday. 

THE WITNESS: Any q u e s t i o n s ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Anybody have any 

q u e s t i o n s ? 

THE WITNESS: Thank you v e r y much. 

MR. RUSSELL: Your Honor, i f I c o u l d make 

one o t h e r s u g g e s t i o n . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Sure. 
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MR. RUSSELL: Mr. Beasley may be a b l e , i f 

you can t a l k t o him, address some o f the outage and 

t r e e t r i m m i n g i s s u e s . 

THE WITNESS: That's not h i s t e r r i t o r y . 

MR. RUSSELL: But we can put you .in touch 

w i t h the r i g h t p eople. 

THE WITNESS: Put me i n touch w i t h the 

r i g h t p e o p l e . I ' d l i k e t o b r i n g them out t o the p o l e 

l o c a t i o n s and where the s q u i r r e l guard s h o u l d go and 

where the p r i m a r y i s goi n g t h r o u g h the t r e e s . 

MR. RUSSELL: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: I'm a J. ways concerned t h a t 

you might have some c h i l d r e n c l i m b t h a t t r e e and not 

see t h a t p r i m a r y t h e r e . I t would not be a good e f f e c t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t . 

THE WITNESS: Thank you v e r y much. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you v e r y much. 

THE WITNESS: Even w i t h o u t t h e g l a s s e s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I a p p r e c i a t e your 

comments and your t i m e . 

(Witness l e f t the sta n d . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thomas Dombroski. Good 

ev e n i n g , s i r . 

Whereupon, THOMAS DOMBROSKI, having been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 
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2 3 A 

1 DIRECT TESTIMONY 

2 THE WITNESS : If. the i n 1 o rma t :i. o n i IT here 

3 i s c o r r e c t , then I'm goi n g s t a t e the t r u t h . 

1 JUDGE COLWELL: F a i r enough. Would you 

5 s t a t e your name and s p e l l i t f o r the r e c o r d , please? 

6 THE WITNESS: Thomas Dombroski, 

7 T-h-o-m-a-s, D-o-rn-b-r-o-s-k-i., 222 T e r r a c e Avenue, 

8 T r u c k s v i 1 1 e , P e n n s y l v a n i a 18708. 

9 JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, s i r ? 

10 T H E WIT N E S S : Pa r t i. a J. 1 y . I'm more or 

11 l e s s r e t i r e d . 

12 JUDGE COLWELL: Could you t e l l me from 

13 where? 

11 THE WITNESS: Excuse me. 

15 JUDGE COLWELL: From where. 

16 THE WITNESS: A bu s i n e s s t h a t I owned 

17 c a l l e d D and L C o n s u l t a n t s . I've been a c o n s u l t a n t f o r 

18 A l y e a r s . And I'm impressed by the t e s t i m o n y so f a r . 

19 I hope I can do as w e l l as the p r e v i o u s two peop l e . 

20 JUDGE COLWELL: So f a r , you're d o i n g 

21 f i n e . Go ahead, s i r , t e l l us what you want us t o know. 

22 THE WITNESS: W e l l , I'm ver y concerned 

23 about what these two gentlemen IT ave s a i d t h a t i t be i n 

2 4 t h e r e c o r d and i t be look e d over v e r y c a r e f u l l y . 

2 5 I l i s t e n e d v e r y c a r e f u l l y t o both o f 
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t h e i r t e s t i m o n y . I compliment the gentlemen from 

R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Mundy's o f f i c e and Mike C a r r o l l . Me 

gave a ver y good p r e s e n t a t i o n . I'm dismayed t h a t the 

o t h e r r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s d i d not send someone here t o t h i s 

m e e t i n g, and I ' d l i k e t o make t h a t a note i n the 

r e c o r d , t h a t I complained about t h a t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. But b e f o r e you get 

too upset , I want t o p o i n t o ut t h a t t h i s a f t e r n o o n i n 

Scr a n t o n , we a l s o had a p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g . And t h i s 

gentleman s i t t i n g r i g h t over here spoke on b e h a l f o f 

s e v e r a l o t h e r r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s , so we have heard from 

some o f the o t h e r s . 

THE WITNESS: I un d e r s t a n d t h a t t h e r e may 

have been. But I don't know why the l o c a l 

r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s , o t h e r than R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Mundy, are 

not here c o m p l a i n i n g about t h a t . For example, the 

s e n a t o r s and r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s t h a t are i n our area are 

not here. And I'm concerned about t h a t . I'm concerned 

f o r the s e n i o r c i t i z e n s . 

We have, i n o ur bu s i n e s s, comme rc i a 1 

o p e r a t i o n s t o o . And I'm not speaki n g on b e h a l f o f the 

commercial o p e r a t i o n s because, as R e p r e s e n t a t i v e 

Mundy's r e p r e s e n t a t i v e here so e l o q u e n t l y p o i n t e d o u t , 

t h e y are not g e t t i n g any k i n d of i n c r e a s e s . As a 

m a t t e r o f f a c t , t h e y ' r e g e t t i n g a 0.3 decrease i n t h e i r 
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commercial r a t e s . And I'm sure t h e y ' r e happy and 

p r o b a b l y why t h e y ' r e not here. 

But I'm a l s o concerned about 248 m i l l i o n 

over t h r e e y e a r s . I've t e s t i f i e d i n a number o f o t h e r 

r a t e cases p r e v i o u s l y . And I'm not as pr e p a r e d as I 

sh o u l d be f o r t h i s one because I d i d not r e c e i v e a 

p r i o r l e t t e r from the O f f i c e o f Consumer Advocate. And 

I wish t h e y would send me one, whenever t h e r e ' s a irate 

case i n our a rea. 

MS. SANTOLLA: A b s o l u t e l y , we w i l l do 

t h a t . I'm s o r r y . There's a s i g n-u p sheet o u t s i d e . 

Put you on our m a i l i n g l i s t . Li.st t h e u t i l i t i e s t h a t 

you belong t o , whenever t h e r e ' s a r a t e case. 

THE WITNESS: I'm a l r e a d y on i t . I 've 

been a t h o r n i n the s i d e of both the O f f i c e o f Consumer 

Advocate i n past h e a r i n g s and a l s o the Judge and the 

PUC . 

For example, they o f f e r e d a n s w e r s t h r o ug h 

Mr. S h i e l d s t h a t don't answer the pr o p e r q u e s t i o n s . 

You know, they g i v e answers t h a t don't r e a ] . l y g i v e --

I'm not go i n g i n t o them. But I ' l l be g l a d t o go over 

them w i t h Mr. S h i e l d s . 

They're supposedly e x p e r t s i n t:he re . But 

they haven't on caught on t o one t h i n g i n the consumer 

advocate's o f f i c e , t h a t I t e s t i f i e d i n t h r e e p r e v i o u s 
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r a t e case h e a r i n g s . There's a gimmick. And i n my 

c o n s u l t i . n g , I've seen i t happen i n o t h e r areas. 

You ask f o r t w i c e as what you want, 

s e t t l e f o r h a l f . I t l o o k s l i k e the consumer advocate 

has done i t s j o b , the PUC has done t h e i r j o b and the 

u t i l i t y i s happy. 

Because I s a i d t o Sonny i n a p r e v i o u s 

r a t e case, you're g i v i n g them a hundred p e r c e n t 

i n c r e a s e . And they couldn't, f i g u r e out why. They 

s a i d , we have a hundred a c c o u n t a n t s . I s a i d , I don't 

care i f you have 150. You d i d n ' t f .1 gLI re out why. You 

know, why you gave them a hundred p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e . 

So, i f you s e t t l e . Judge, i f you s e t t l e 

f o r h a l f t h i s i n c r e a s e and then a l l o w them a year 

l a t e r , as i t was p o i n t e d out here two years ago, they 

a l r e a d y got an i n c r e a s e , by R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Mundy's 

person, you're, i n e f f e c t , g i v i n g them hundred p e r c e n t 

i n c r e a s e as of t h i s day. 

Because i f you r e j e c t e d t h e i r t o t a l 

i n c r e a s e now and then gave them an i n c r e a s e of 50 

p e r c e n t two years or a year from now, you've done the 

p r o p e r j o b. And they haven't f i g u r e d i t out i n the 

OCA . 

And I'm t e l l i n g them on the r e c o r d today 

how the gimmick works. So t h a t they can f i g u r e o u t . 
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from now on, what's happening w i t h these u t i l i t y r a t e 

i n c r e a s e s . Do you u n d e r s t a n d , Judge, what I'm saying? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Yes, I do, s i r . 

THE WITNESS: Yeah. So the 248 m i l l i o n 

d o l l a r s , over t h r e e y e a r s , as was poi.nted, out i s a 

r i d i c u l o u s i n c r e a s e . I t ' s too h i g h . 

Now, as the gentleman b e f o r e me p o i n t e d 

o u t , t h e y ' r e back f o r a n o t h e r i n c r e a s e . So the y say, 

i t ' s a s m a l l i n c r e a s e . And I heard -- I see on the 

document I have here, i t ' s 83.6 m i l l i o n . I s t h a t 

c o r r e c t ? Because I th o u g h t I heard 86.2, Judge. Did I 

hear you i n c o r r e c t l y ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: 83.6. 

MR. RUSSELL: 83.6. 

TME WITNESS: Okay. I t h o u g h t I heard 

86.2, when you made your opening s t a t e m e n t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I f I s a i d t h a t , I 

a p o l o g i z e . I wrote 83.6 here. 

THE WITNESS: So, I ask the Consume r 

Advocate's, people Mr. S h i e l d s and Miss S a n t o l l a , t a k e 

t h a t back t o Sonny and und e r s t a n d when you g i v e 50 

pe r c e n t or 40 p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e and then g i v e them a 

s h o r t time a g a i n t o come back i n t o go back a t a n o t h e r 

i n c r e a s e , you're g o i n g t o , i n e f f e c t , g i v i n g them a 

hundred p e r c e n t i n c r e a s e , not a 50 or 40 p e r c e n t 
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i n c r e a s e . 

MS. SANTOLLA: I f I can i n t e r r u p t , I w i l l 

d e f i n i t e l y take t h i s back t o Sonny f o r you. I 

a p p r e c i a t e you t e s t i f y i n g . I want t o c l a r i f y . Mr. 

S h i e l d s and I do not work f o r the same company oi: p a r t 

of the s t a t e . I work f o r the A t t o r n e y General's 

O f f i c e . And, Mr. S h i e l d s , i f you want t o say who you 

work f o r . 

MR. SHIELDS: Yeah, the O f f i c e o f T r i a l 

S t a f f . And i f I p r o v i d e d you w i t h i n a c c u r a t e 

i n f o r m a t i o n , I'm p r e p a r e d t o c o r r e c t i t r i g h t now. I f 

you'd be a l i t t l e more s p e c i f i c about what 

m i s r e p r e s e n t a t i o n s I made to you. 

What was the c o n t e x t i n which I gave you 

m i s l e a d i n g i n f o r m a t i o n ? 

THE WITNESS: I ' l l w r i t e t o you and t e l l 

you, because I don't want t o h o l d up t h i s h e a r i n g . I t 

concerns two o t h e r r a t e i n c r e a s e i n u t i l i t i e s , i n 

water, and a s a l e o 1: Pen n s y 1 va n i a - Ame r i ca n Water, where 

I f i r s t caught on to t h i s gimmick. I don't want t o 

take up a l l t h i s t i m e . 

MR. SHIELDS: I've never p r o s e c u t e d a 

P e n n s y1v a n1a -Am e r i c a n Water case. 

THE WITNESS: I d i d n ' t say you d i d . I'm 

t a l k i n g about your o r g a n i z a t i o n , who you r e p r e s e n t . 
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MR. S H I E L D S : S o , j u s t f o r t h e r e c o r d , 

THE W I T N E S S : A r e n ' t y o u w i t h t h e PUC? 

MR. S H I E L D S : Y e s , s i r , t h a t ' s c o r r e c t 

THE W I T N E S S : T h a t ' s who I ' m t a l k i n g 

a b o u t . 

MR. SHI ELDS: I u n d e r s t a n d t h a t . But 

j u s t f o r the r e c o r d , I want t o be c l e a r and tak e an 

o p p o r t u n i t y , i f I've s a i d something i n the c o n t e x t 

r e l a t e d t o t h i s case, t h a t you c o n s i d e r 

m i s r e p r e s e n t a t i o n , I'm now o f f e r i n g t o c o r r e c t t h a t . 

I f you c o u l d g i v e me the s p e c i f i c s on t h a t . 

THE WITNESS: No, I d i d not say t h a t . I 

s a i d p r e v i o u s l y . I never s a i d today. Because you 

haven't s a i d a n y t h i n g y e t , except i n t r o d u c e y o u r s e l f . 

MR. SHIELDS: I a p o l o g i z e . I f , some 

o t h e r case or some o t h e r t i m e , I 've p r o v i d e d you w i t h 

i n a c c u r a t e i n f o r m a t i o n , perhaps we can d i s c u s s i t 

l a t e r . 

THE WITNESS: Yeah, I ' l l be g l a d t o send 

you the exa c t docket number. 

MR. SHIELDS: That would be ver y h e l p f u l . 

THE WITNESS: I n f a c t , I'm s t i l 1 £ i g h t i n g 

the case. Let me get back t o -- i n the 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 t h 

paragraph down, the company i s s a y i n g t h a t i t would 
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a f f e c t o n l y d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e s , which make up o n e - t h i r d 

the t o t a l e l e c t r i c b i l l f o r r e s i d e n t i a l customers. 

JUDGE COLWELL: S i r , what are you r e a d i n g 

from? 

THE WITNESS: PPL U t i l i t y ' s r e q u e s t 2.7 

pe r c e n t revenue i n c r e a s e . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. I j u s t need t o 

keep the r e c o r d c l e a r , so you r e f e r r e d t o a document; 

and d i d n ' t t e l l us what i t was. 

THE WITNESS: I'm s o r r y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: That's okay. 

THE WITNESS: I'm s o r r y . Most of: my 

comments are r e l a t e d t o t h i s March 2 9 t h , 2007 PPL 

E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s r e q u e s t 2.7 p e r c e n t revenue 

i n c r e a s e . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I s t h a t a press r e l e a s e ? 

MR. RUSSELL: I t h i n k i t i s . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead, s i r . 

THE WITNESS: Says news r e l e a s e . So, I'm 

to t a k e i t t h a t make up o n e - t h i r d o f the b i l l . And i f 

the b i l l , a c c o r d i n g t o , a g a i n , the do c u m e n t a t i o n here, 

i s a p p r o x i m a t e l y 90 d o l l a r s , 3 times 30, $99.00 a 

month. That's what t h e y ' r e s a y i n g t h i s i s what t h e 

average r e s i d e n t i a l customer (Days. 

And t h e y ' r e sayi. ng t h a t t h i s i s g o i n g t o 
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ta k e up, t h e r e ' s something wrong. I f i t ' s g o i n g t o 

take up o n e - t h i r d of the 99, t h a t ' s 33. C o r r e c t ? And 

i f you say 7 p e r c e n t o f a hundred, t h a t ' s $7.00. So, 

$7.00 doesn't equate t o $33.00, u n l e s s I reaci something 

wrong here. Can you e :>: p 1 a i n t h a t , s i r ? 

MR. RUSSELL: I c o u l d n ' t f o l l o w what --

the math you were d o i n g . 

THE WITNESS: W e l l , i t says the average 

r e s i d e n t i a l customer uses $3.0 0 a day Cor e l e c t r i c . 

That's $99.00 a month. 

MR. RUSSELL: Sounds about r i g h t . 

THE WITNESS: Take 31 and so many. I f 

you take o n e - t h i r d o f t h a t b i l l , i t says t h i s makes up 

-- the company's r e q u e s t would o n l y a f f e c t d i s t r i b u t i o n 

r a t e s which make up o n e - t h i r d the t o t a l b i l l . I s t h a t 

co r re c t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: That's about r i g h t , yes . 

THE WITNESS: So, o n e - t h i r d o f the b i l l 

i s -- o n e - t h i r d of the b i l l i s $33.00. 

MR. RUSSELL: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: A p p r o x i m a t e l y . 

MR. RUSSELL: Okay. 

THE Wil 1 NESS: And what I'm t r y i n g t o 

f i g u r e out i s , i f you're s a y i n g i t ' s o n l y t o i n c r e a s e 

by 6.8 p e r c e n t , i t doesn't say where you got t h a t . The 
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r e s i d e n t i a l customers i n c r e a s e would be 7 perceni:. I s 

i t 7 p e r c e n t o f 33 or i s i t 7 p e r c e n t o f a hundred? 

Which c a n ' t -- they don't equate. 

So, I would l i k e t o see t h a t e x p l a i n e d 

f u r t h e r . That doesn't seem t o -- doesn't seem t o agree 

w i t h what t h e y ' r e s a y i n g . 

MR. RUSSELL: 7 percent: o f a hundred. 

THE WITNESS: I t ' s $7.00. 

MR. RUSSELL: C o r r e c t , a mon t h . 

THE WITNESS: But you're s a y i n g you're 

o n l y i n c r e a s i n g the d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e s , which are 

$33.00. So, 7 p e r c e n t o f $33.00, you s h o u l d o n l y be 

i n c r e a s i n g i t , what, 10 p e r c e n t would be 3 p o i n t 3 

d o l l a r s ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Your Honor, I t h i n k t h i s 

m ight be more p r o p e r p r o d u c t i v e i f you took i t 

o f f - l i n e . Mr. Beasley and McCarthy and I c o u l d go 

thr o u g h the press r e1e a se and e x p l a i n the math. I t ' s 

hard f o r me t o do w i t h o u t h a v i n g i t i n f r o n t o f me. 

THE WITNESS: That's f i n e . I'm go i n g t o 

send i n a document c o n c e r n i n g a l l t h i s , Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. 

THE WITNESS: What I'm concerned about, 

as the gentleman from R e p r e s e n t a t i v e Mundy had 

mentioned, and I hope i n Scranton t h a t they had 
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t e s t i f i e d s i m i l a r l y . We're h u r t i n g the s e n i o r s . And 

we're not a f f e c t i n g the s m a l l b u s i n e s s e s or commercial 

u s e r s . And I don't say we s h o u l d k i l l them or h u r t 

them. As one o f the people s a i d , they can i n c r e a s e i t : 

i n t h e i r c o s t and t h a t i s t r u e . As a c o n s u l t a n t , I 

know t h a t . 

Bu t , r i g h t now, you' t:e hu r t .ing the 

s e n i o r s , m a i n l y . And t h e y ' r e b e i n g pushed out by 

t a x e s . They're b e i n g pushed out by gas i n c r e a s e s . 

We're be i n g pushed out i n the Back Mountain by water 

i n c r e a s e s . Pushing a l l these people out of t h e i r 

home s. 

So, wh e re we can, we s h o u l d t r y , 1: o t: the 

sake of the s e n i o r s and the low-income people, t h a t own 

t h e i r own homes, mid d l e income, 1ow-income people , 

these u t i l i t i e s take up an i m p o r t a n t part; o f the 

o p e r a t i o n a l c o s t of7 t h e i r home. 

And they get t o the p o i n t where th e y 

can't s t a y i n the home any l o n g e r . So, e v e r y i n c r e a s e , 

whether i t ' s from a u t i l i t y , a t a x or a p e r c e n t a g e t a x 

on goods t h a t they buy, l i k e the s t a t e budget i s t r y i n g 

t o push t h r o u g h a d d i t i o n a l i n c r e a s e s t h a t haven't been 

even mentioned, c a n ' t even f i n d out -- none of the 

r e p r e s e n t a t i v e s know what they voted on i: o r the budget. 

They're coming out now and e x p l a i n i n g i t . 
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I have no problem w i t h what they want t o 

do w i t h t h i s money t h a t t h e y ' r e c l a i m i n g t h a t t h e y 

want. They' re t r y i n g t o improve the e f f i c i e n c y . As 

the e l e c t r i c a l e n g i n e e r s a i d , t h e y ' r e t r y i n g t o improve 

the e f f i c i e n c y o f the customer's use of the 

e l e c t r i c i t y . And I have no problem w i t h t h a t . 

But the amount, I do have a problem w i t h 

the amount. And I'm not g o i n g t o go i n d e t a i l . I'm 

g o i n g to send a l e t t e r i n . 

I am concerned about the amount t h a t they 

mentioned. Nice words, but don't mean a n y t h i n g because 

t h e y ' r e not a v e r y b i g p e r c e n t a g e . E v e r y t h i n g they say 

t h e y ' r e g o i n g t o h e l p , show the s e n i o r s and low-income 

and whoever e l s e , r e s i d e n t i a l customers, how t o use the 

e l e c t r i c i t y more e f f i c i e n t l y , i t j u s t doesn't i t 

doesn't add up. So, I w i l l expound on t h a t i n my 

d o c u m e n t a t i o n . 

Does say t h a t the average r e s i d e n t i a l 

customer today pays a l i t t l e more than $3.00 a day f o r 

e l e c t r i c i t y ? We use a l o t of e l e c t r i c i t y i n the Back 

Mountain i n my home. My w i f e t r i e s t o keep i t down. 

I haven't seen a $99.00 b i l l y e t . I 

don't know where the $99 . 00 comes from. That 1s UGI t h e 

t e r r i t o r y . And I don't know, and I'm g o i n g t o check t o 

see what the d i f f e r e n t i a l i s between UGI and PPh. I 
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was always t o l d t h a t UGI was h i g h e r f o r r e s i d e n t i a l 

r a t e s than PPL. 

But, I know, as a m a t t e r of f a c t , on our 

p e r s o n a l usage, t h a t i t ' s n o t . So, I'm g o i n g t o check 

i n t o tha t a l i t t l e f u r t h e r . But y o u ' l l see, i n the 

press r e l e a s e t h a t they d i d -- t h e y d i d say 150,000 

g r a n t program, 1.1 m i l l i o n Cor e f r C i c i e n c y programs. 

Out of S 3.6 m i l l i o n , a l l o f these don't add up. I 

don't t h i n k they add up to 6 m i l l i o n d o l l a r s , out o f 

the 83.6. 

These e f f i c i e n c y , so c a l l e d . So, I don't 

know where the r e s t o f the money i s g o i n g . I t doesn't 

-- they don't say I'm g o i n g t o use, i f i t ' s 6 m i l l i o n 

or 10 m i l l i o n , 73 m i l l i o n , I'm g o i n g t o use f o r what? 

As the one gentleman s a i d , d i v i d e ri ci s ? 1-1 e p o i n t e d o u t . 

More d i v i d e n d s f o r -- w e l l , i f I was a PPL s t o c k h o l d e r , 

I'm n o t . But I'm a UGI s t o c k h o l d e r . 

So, I would l i k e t o see t h a t more 

e x p l a i n e d t o the Judge as t o what t h i s money i s g o i n g 

f o r , o t h e r than these t h i n g s you mentioned but don't 

add up t o a l o t of money out of the i n c r e a s e . 

And I t h i n k -- I t h i n k 248 m i l l i o n , and I 

don't know how t h a t escaped me, over t h r e e y e a r s , 

t h a t ' s a l o t o f money t o h i t the people w i t h . And I 

don't know the breakdown. I'm g o i n g to have t o l o o k 
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i n t o t h a t , o f what went towards commercial and what 

went towards r e s i d e n t i a l b e f o r e .1 send my d o c u m e n t a t i o n 

i n . 

B a s i c a l l y , t h a t ' s -- I'm a l s o -- I was an 

owner o f apart m e n t s and my c h i l d r e n own them now. I'm 

speaki n g on b e h a l f o f people who own apartments who 

have to pay the e l e c t r i c r a t e . And, r e a l l y , t h e y ' r e 

r e n t e r s . They can't a f: f: o r d a home. 

So, every time you i n c r e a s e the water, 

every time you i n c r e a s e the t a x e s on the apartment 

b u i l d i n g , every time you i n c r e a s e the e l e c t r i c i t y , the 

c o s t has t o go up i n the rent:. That's the o n l y way . i t 

can be p a i d . 

You know, you can s u b s i d i z e t he r e n t . 

But somebody has s t i l l got t o pay the b i l l , the (redera.1 

government. So, you're i n c r e a s i n g r a t e s . A l l r a t e s on 

u t i l i t i e s s h o u l d be made j u s t i f i a b l e f o r the person 

t h a t t h e y ' r e r a i s i n g i t f o r , the commercial or the 

r e s i d e n t i a 1 . 

And I know t h a t , from the press re].ease 

r e c e n t l y , PPL i s go i n g t o t r y t o b u i l d a n o t h e r r e a c t o r 

down i n Berwick. I t takes a l o t o f money t o b u i l d t h a t 

r e a c t o r . I s t h i s a p l o y , t h a t 248 m i l l i o n and the 

83.6, t o b u i l d up a k i t t y so t h a t they can use t h a t 

money to get past the r e g u l a t o r s a t the f e d e r a l l e v e l 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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t o implement t h a t r e a c t o r ? I s t h a t what the hidden 

agenda i s ? I ' d l i k e t o know t h a t , i f t h a t ' s t h e hidd e n 

agenda. 

MR. SHIELDS: Judge, I can answer t h a t . 

JUDGE COLWELL: By a l l means. 

MR. SHIELDS: T h i s w i r e s company has 

n o t h i n g t o do w i t h the p o t e n t i a l o f b u i l d i n g a r e a c t o r . 

THE WIT N ESS: The what? 

MR. SHIELDS: The company t h a t we're 

d e a l i n g w i t h here, the d i s t r i b u t i o n company, t h e y --

t h e y ' r e not i n the g e n e r a t i o n b u s i n e s s any more. 

Whoever i s p l a n n i n g on b u i l d i n g t h a t r e a c t o r , i t ' s not 

t h i s d i s t r i b u t i o n company. 

So, these monies, r e s t - a s s u r e d and i f you 

heard what we t a l k e d about e a r l i e r when we s a i d t h a t 

our e n g i n e e r s and f i n a n c i a l a n a l y s t s go over e v e r y 

d o l l a r , and my people -- and I can t e l l you t h a t a l l 

the monies need t o be j u s t i f i e d from t h e ground up. 

They've got to e x p l a i n t h a t much i s g o i n g 

t o m a t e r i a l and suppli.es. T h i s much i s goi.ng t o 

maintenance and t h i s much i s g o i n g t o t r u c k s . So, 

r e s t - a s s u r e d t h a t the p a r t i e s here, s t a t u t o r y p a r t i e s 

and the o t h e r p a r t i e s of the p r o c e e d i n g w i l l u l t i m a t e l y 

p r e s e n t a l l t h a t e v idence t o the Judge t h r o u g h our 

b r i e f s . And t h a t w i l l be t h o r o u g h l y s c r u t i n i z e d . 
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But the money -- t h a t money w i l l not be 

goin g towards the p o t e n t i a l of: bulld.1 ng a n u c l e a r 

r e a c t o r . You can put your mind t o r e s t on t h a t . 

THE WITNESS: Who owns the d i s t r i b u t i o n 

company? 

MR. SHIELDS: S h a r e h o l d e r s own i t . 

THE WITNESS: S h a r e h o l d e r s o f PPL. 

MR. SHIELDS: Let me say a g a i n , the 

d i s t r i b u t i o n company i s not i n the b u s i n e s s o f 

g e n e r a t i o n any more. 

THE WITNESS: No. I'm not concerned 

about t h a t . Does PPL, i f they don't own i t , why are 

they making a r e q u e s t i f PPL doesn't own i t ? I don't 

care i f they own i t as s u b s i d i a r y or o f f i n c l o u d n i n e , 

i f t h e y don't own i t , s i r , t h i s meeting s h o u l d be 

canc e l e d r i g h t now and the r a t e r e q u e s t c a n c e l e d . 

I f PPL does not own t h i s d i s t r i b u t i o n 

t h a t we're a s k i n g a r a t e i n c r e a s e f o r , Judge, you 

sho u l d c a n c e l t h i s meeting r i g h t now. Or someone 

sh o u l d t e l l us -- s i r , c o u l d you t e l l us, does PPL own 

t h i s d i s t r i b u t i o n company --

MR. RUSSELL: Yes. 

THE WITNESS: -- t h a t he mentioned? Yes, 

t h a t ' s the answer. 

MR. RUSSELL: Mr. S h i e l d s i s c o r r e c t . 
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PPL E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s i s a d i s t r i b u t i o n - o n 1 y company 

and owns the d i s t r i b u t i o n and t r a n s m i s s i o n system. And 

t h i s case i s about the d i s t r i b u t i o n system. PPL 

E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s i s not b u i l d i n g any g e n e r a t i o n . 

THE WITNESS: I'm not d i s p u t i n g t h a t . 

But, you must know, Mr. R u s s e l l , one i m p o r t a n t t h i n g . 

F i g u r e s don't l i e , but . l i a r s can f i g u r e . And you can 

j u g g l e f i g u r e s any way you want, as l o n g as you're the 

owner a t the t o p . 

You can take s t u f f here, t h e r e and 

everywhere. And i f you don't know t h a t , s i r , and you 

too , Mr. S h i e l d s , 4 1 years o f c o n s u l t i n g e x p e r i e n c e , I 

know t h a t and I can prove i t . And, b a s i c a l l y , t h a t ' s 

a l l I had, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: A l l r i g h t , s i r . Thank 

you so much f o r your commen t s. 

MS. SANTOLLA: Mr. Dombroski, i f you 

c o u l d s t a y a f t e r w a r d s so I can get your address down. 

JUDGE COLWELL: C a r l i e W e t z e l . 

Whereupon, CARLIE WETZEL, having been 

d u l y sworn by the Judge, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you s t a t e your name 

and s p e l l i t f o r the re c o r d ? 

THE WITNESS: C a r l i e , C - a - r - l - i - e , 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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Wetzel, W - e - t - z - e - l . 615 Gibson Avenue, K i n g s t o n , 

P e n n s y l v a n i a . I'm here on b e h a l f o f my o f f i c e as w e l l , 

which i s the Luzerne County O f f i c e o f Human S e r v i c e s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: I n what: c a p a c i t y ? 

THE WITNESS: Okay. I work as a b l o c k 

g r a n t c o o r d i n a t o r f o r t he Luzerne County O f f i c e o f 

Human S e r v i c e s and I've worked t h e r e f o r the past 20 

ye a r s . 

I've p r e s e n t e d on a number o f oc c a s i o n s 

on b e h a l f o f the low-income a d u l t s t h a t I work w i t h . I 

have been i n v o l v e d i n c e r t a i n programs, w o r k i n g w i t h 

programs, s e r v i n g a d u l t s , d i s a b l e d and homeless. Our 

community has a v e r y s t r o n g network of s e r v i c e s t o 

a s s i s t v u l n e r a b l e f a m i l i e s and i n d i v i d u a l s . 

And PPI, has been a p a r t o f t h i s concerned 

network. And I'm hoping t h a t we're g o i n g t o cont1n u e 

t o work t o g e t h e r . We have seen, r e c e n t l y , a d r a m a t i c 

i n c r e a s e i n the p r i c e s o f u t i l i t i e s over t h e past 

y e a r s . 

We are s e e i n g , i n our network, a l o t o f 

people who have never been seen b e f o r e because o f these 

changes. The proposed r a t e i n c r e a s e i s a l a r g e burden 

f o r r e s i d e n t i a l customers. 

As a s o c i a l s e r v i c e p r o f e s s i o n a l , I'm 

ve r y concerned about those on f i x e d incomes, e s p e c i a l l y 
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the low-income a d u l t s , low-income f a m i l i e s and the 

e l d e r l y . A s a f e t y net i s so necessary t o a v o i d a 

p o s s i b l e t r a g e d y . 

PPL i s p r o p o s i n g t o i n c r e a s e programs t o 

a s s i s t low-income customers. I r e q u e s t t h a t PPL 

c o n t i n u e i t s commitment i n w o r k i n g w i t h the s o c i a l 

s e r v i c e s o r g a n i z a t i o n s i n our community, a v e r y s t r o n g 

network t h a t we have here, t o a l s o p a r t i c i p a t e i n 

community forums and r e s p o n d i n g t o unique s i t u a t i o n s , 

where the customers might f i n d themselves i n p e r i l . 

T h e i r community o u t r e a c h needs t o a l s o 

ensure t h a t p u b l i c awareness Ls pushed f o r w a r d so t h a t 

people are aware t h a t t h e r e are a s s i s t a n c e programs 

a v a i l a b l e and how they might access them. 

Thank you f o r your c o n s i d e r a t i o n and the 

o p p o r t u n i t y t o p r e s e n t t e s t i m o n y . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you ver y much f o r 

coming. Any quest.ions f o r Miss Wetzel? 

MR. RUSSELL: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you, ma'am. 

(Witness l e f t the sta n d . ) 

JUDGE COLWELL: E l l e n -- I'm a f r a i d I 

don't know how t o say your l a s t name. 

MS. CECELON: Cecelon. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you. Would you 

Commonwealth Reporting Company, I n c . 
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s t e p f o r w a r d , piease? 

Whereupon, ELLEN CECELON, ha v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s . 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you s t a t e your name 

and s p e l l i t f o r the r e c o r d . 

TI-I E WITNESS: C-e-c-e - 1 -o-n . 

JUDGE COLWELL: And your add ress ? 

THE WITNESS: 352 Nor t h Main S t r e e t , 

P l a i n s 18 7 05. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, ma'am. 

THE WITNESS: Mo. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Go ahead and t e l l us what 

you want us t o know. 

THE WITNESS: I'm 64 years o l d . And I've 

been r a i s i n g k i d s f o r 45 ye a r s . I'm c u r r e n t l y r a i s i n g 

my two g r a n d k i d s . I f I s t a r t c r y i n g , i t ' s because I'm 

t h i n k i n g of: my d a u g h t e r . 

JUDGE COLWELL: Take your t i m e , ma'am. 

THE WITNESS: I've been r a i s i n g my 

gran d d a u g h t e r f o r 16 ye a r s . My da u g h t e r was k i l l e d i n 

a car a c c i d e n t . I'm r a i s i n g my grandson because h i s 

stepmother d i d n ' t want him i n her home. 

I IT a d t o take my S o c i a l S e c u r i t y a t age 

60 because I c o u l d n ' t r a i s e my k i d s on $800.00 a month. 
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I have t h r e e more years t o get my gr a n d d a u g h t e r t h r o u g h 

c o l l e g e . She g r a d u a t e d t h i s year. My grandson won't 

be g o i n g t o c o l l e g e . He t h i n k s he knows i t a l l . 

I'm t e l l i n g you r i g h t now, between 

everybody r a i s i n g t h e i r r a t e s , I c a n ' t do i t . I buy my 

c l o t h e s at the S a l v a t i o n Army. I don't buy my k i d s ' 

t h e r e . I buy secondhand f r u i t . I buy secondhand 

v e g e t a b l e s . 

I have t o e x p l a i n t o my g r a n d k i d s why I 

ca n ' t buy them a l o t of s t u f f . You people do not 

u n d e r s t a n d how hard i t i s t o L i v e . I've remortgaged my 

house t w i c e . I've got my c r e d i t c a r d almost maxed by 

bu y i n g food and c l o t h e s . 

I had to q u i t work a t Lowe's because I 

f r a c t u r e d my kneecap. And then I was g o i n g t o have my 

toe removed, because I'm a d i a b e t i c . I 've gone o f f my 

m e d i c i n e . I'm o n l y on i n s u l i n . My d i a b e t e s i s 

s u p e r h i g h . Now i t ' s 600. 

And everybody keeps t e l l i n g me I 

s h o u l d n ' t be s t r e s s e d o u t . T e l l me why I s h o u l d be 

happy? Give me a reason. Somebody, l o o k i t , 

P a r k i n s o n ' s runs i n my f ami 1 y . I t h i n k I'm com j. n g d o w n 

w i t h i t . 

I was two years w i t h o u t i n s u r a n c e because 

I took my S o c i a l S e c u r i t y t o r a i s e my -- pardon me, my 
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g r a n d k i d s . And you're g o i n g l;o r a i s e our r a t e s . I 

don't have a n y t h i n g i n my house t h a t i s new. My s t o v e , 

I've had f o r 20 y e a r s . 

I can't a f f o r d a n y t h i n g . My g r a n d k i d s 

are my l i f e . Somebody has goL t o do something t o h e l p 

the l o w e r - c l a s s people. There has t o be s o l u t i o n s . 

I can see you g e t t i n g a r a t e I n c r e a s e , but I don't 

t h i n k you need t h a t much. 

Nobody .1 s g i v i ng me a r a t e .increase. 

Nobody i s h e l p i n g me w i t h my k i d s or my g r a n d k i d s . 

That's a l l I have t o say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Ma'am, I t h i n k t h e r e ' s a 

gentleman back t h e r e you need t o t a l k t o . Wave t o t h e 

woman so she knows who you a r e . Thank you v e r y , v e r y 

much f o r coming f o r t h t o n i g h t . Ronald S e r a f i n . 

Whereupon, RONALD SERAFIN, ha v i n g been 

d u l y sworn, t e s t i f i e d as f o l l o w s : 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 

JUDGE COLWELL: Could you s t a t e your name 

and s p e l l i t f o r the re c o r d ? 

THE WITNESS: Ronald, R-o-n-a-l-d, 

S - e - r - a - f - i - n . I r e s i d e a t 2 M i c h e l l e , 

M - i - c - h - e - l - l - e , S t r e e t , Hudson 18 7 05. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Are you employed, s i r ? 

THE WITNESS: No, ma'am, I am r e t i r e d . 67 
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years o l d . 

JUDGE COLWELL: W e l l , you loo k v e r y 

y o u t h f u l . What are you r e t i r e d from, s i r ? 

THE WITNESS: From the f e d e r a l 

government. 

t ime 

say. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Okay. Thank you. 

THE WITNESS: 36 y e a r s . 

JUDGE COLWELL: C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s . 

THE WITNESS: M i l i t a r y time and o t h e r 

JUDGE CO I., WELL: T e l l us what you want t o 

THE WITNESS: F i r s t o f a l l , I l o o k around 

t h i s room, r i g h t here, 102,000 people i n Luzerne 

County, PPL cu s tome r s . Look at what we have? Nobody 

i s w o r r i e d . 

I t ' s d i s h e a r t e n i n g . I t r e a l l y i s . P a r t 

of i t i s , they always say, the PUC, they g i v e t h e 

u t i l i t i e s whatever they want. 

Now, l i k e the gentleman s t a t e d here, you 

lo o k f o r 20 p e r c e n t . You knock i t down t o 15. Hey, 

a l l they wanted was 10 to b e g i n w i t h anyway. So, 

t h e y ' r e ahead o f the b a l l game. T h i s i s i t . They're 

a l l shot down. 

Let me get back t o what I have t o say. 
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Mr. Ba s ta h i t on one o f them. I n 200 6, they had 363 

m i l l i o n d o l l a r p r o f i t , which was 27 p e r c e n t more than 

they had i n 2005. 

Then the d i v i d e n d r a t e , PPL, 130 p e r c e n t 

i n f i v e y e a r s . That's a p r e t t y good r e t u r n , 130 

p e r c e n t i n f i v e y e a r s . Where e l s e am I here? 

A l o t of i t was covered by the gentleman 

t h a t spoke here a l s o about what's g o i n g on. And the 

l a d y from the coun t y , she's g o i n g t o hate me. But I 

ca n ' t see why I got t o s u b s i d i z e these people p a y i n g 

more f o r my money, so they can g i v e them more money t o 

b r i n g these people up to s n u f f . I r e a l l y c a n 't see i t . 

I mean, I'm bent over a l r e a d y . How much 

more can I c a r r y ? And I was go i n g t o ask about the 

CEO's pay f o r PPL. But one o f the gentleman s t a t e d 

i t ' s 5 mi J. l i o n d o l l a r s or so, p l u s . So, needless t o 

say, he's w e l l taken care o f . 

That's p a r t of the reason why I am 

t o t a l l y opposed to any r a i s e a t a l l f o r PPL. And 

an o t h e r t h i n g , I don't know, i s i t a c o i n c i d e n c e or 

what? 

F i r s t o f a l l , t h i s r a t e come up. And 

then the next t h i n g i t i s , I'm r e a d i n g , we want a n o t h e r 

n u c l e a r r e a c t o r down i n Berwick. A l l r i g h t . 

Then, a l l o f a sudden, we got to run 
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l i n e s across P e n n s y l v a n i a , run a l l o f t h i s s t u f f , which 

our governor i s t o t a l l y a g a i n s t , from what I have r e a ci 

so f a r and s t u f f . I don't know. What i s r e a l l y 

happening i n the b i g p i c t u r e ? 

I s i t j u s t a c o i n c i d e n c e these t h r e e 

major t h i n g s j u s t crop up i n a s h o r t p e r i o d o f time? 

Mr. R u s s e l l , maybe you can h e l p me o u t . 

MR. RUSSELL: W e l l , they are t h r e e 

s e p a r a t e i s s u e s . 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

MR. RUSSELL: We have a r e q u e s t here f o r 

an i n c r e a s e i n d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e s . 

THE WITNESS: I un d e r s t a n d t h a t , s i r , 

yes . 

MR. RUSSELL: Another company i s l o o k i n g 

a t the p o s s i b i l i t y of c o n s t r u c t i n g a t h i r d u n i t a t 

Susquehanna, not PPL E l e c t r i c . 

THE WITNESS: No. You are supposed t o go 

p a r t n e r s h i p w i t h them from what I read. 

MR. RUSSELL: Not PPL E l e c t r i c . 

THE WITNESS: PPL E l e c t r i c U t i l .1 t i e s ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Not PPL E l e c t r i c U t i l i t i e s . 

A nother PPL- company i s l o o k i n g a t i t . PPL G e n e r a t i o n 

i s a t o t a l l y s e p a r a t e c o r p o r a t e e n t i t y . 

THE WITNESS: I t ' s under t he same 
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u m b r e l l a , PPL's u m b r e l l a ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Same h o l d i n g company. 

THE WITNESS: Okay. A l l r i g h t . 

MR. RUSSELL: T o t a l l y d i f f e r e n t company. 

And the t h i r d i s s u e i s , I t h i n k you're t a l k i n g about 

the PJM announcement? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

MR. RUSSELL: And t h a t i s a p o o l - w i d e 

N o r t h e a s t i s s u e o f having s u f f i c i e n t t r a n s m i s s i o n 

c a p a c i t y t o serve r e l i a b l y t h r o u g h o u t the N o r t h e a s t 

p o r t i o n o f the c o u n t r y . 

THE WITNESS: Which i n c l u d e s , what, 

Jers e y , New York, Delaware, would you say? 

MR. RUSSELL: And P e n n s y l v a n i a , and as 

f a r West as I l l i n o i s . PJM i s v e r y l a r g e , 13 s t a t e s 

now. And t h i s i s a r e g i o n a l t r a n s m i s s i o n enhancement 

t h a t ' s r e q u i r e d f o r r e 1 i a b i I i I: y . I t ' s a t r a n s m i s s i o n 

l i n e t h a t w i l l be reviewed by the PUC b e f o r e i t ' s 

c o n s t r u c t e d and s i t e d . 

THE WITNESS: W e l l , I guess t h a t s h o u l d 

about ta k e care of i t . Besides t l i e p o i n t , I'm a 

hostage i n v e s t o r i n the r a t e s o f PPL. What can I do 

about i t ? I don't have no o t h e r c h o i c e . That's i t . 

Thank you ver y much f o r your t i m e , l a d i e s 

and gentlemen. 
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JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you, Mr. S e r a f i n . 

There's something t h a t we had done a t the .Last two 

p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g s t h a t we haven't managed t o do y e t 

t o n i g h t . 

I'm g o i n g t o ask Mr. R u s s e l l , you can't 

l e a v e y e t , t o g i v e an e x p l a n a t i o n of why we're here 

versus some o f the t h i n g s you've seen i n the newspaper. 

Go ahead. 

MR. RUSSELL: Than k you, Your Honor. 

What I've t r i e d t o do a t the Last two p u b l i c i n p u t 

h e a r i n g s , and I ' l l see .i f I can do t o n i g h t as w e l l . 

There's r e a l l y t h r e e .issues t h a t have 

been d i s c u s s e d i n the media and, t o some e x t e n t , i n 

some of these i n p u t h e a r i n g s . And I ' d l i k e t o d i s c u s s 

each o f them s e p a r a t e l y and t r y t o e x p l a i n how maybe 

they i n t e r - r e l a t e . 

The f i r s t i s what we r e f e r t o as the 

remand case, and t h a t r e a l l y has to do w i t h PPL 

E l e c t r i c ' s r a t e case t h a t was de c i d e d by the PUC i n 

2004 . 

And a f t e i : t h a t d e c i s i o n , s e v e r a l p a r t i e s 

appealed t o the Commonwealth C o u r t . And the 

Commonwea1th Court r e v e r s e d a p o r t i o n o f the 

Commission's d e c i s i o n , r u l i n g t h a t we had not a l l o c a t e d 

the r a t e s p r o p e r l y , and t h a t the commercial and 
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i n d u s t r i a l customers were p a y i n g too h i g h o f a p o r t i o n 

o f the r a t e s and r e s i d e n t i a I s were p a y i n g too s m a l l a 

p o r t i o n o f the r a t e s . 

Both the PUC and PPL appealed t h a t 

d e c i s i o n t o the Supreme C o u r t . And the Supreme Court 

r e f u s e d t o hear the case. Tlie r e s u l t o f t h a t r e f u s a l 

i s t h a t the case was r e t u r n e d or remanded back t o the 

PUC. And the PUC had the ob.l. i. ga t i o n t o implement the 

Commonwealth C o u r t ' s d e c i s i o n , which a g a i n , 

f u n d a m e n t a l l y , was a r e a l l o c a t i o n o f the r a t e s . 

The case was a s s i g n e d t o Judge C o l w e l l . 

The p a r t i e s met f o r s e v e r a l weeks, and we were a b l e t o 

work out a s e t t l e m e n t , i n c l u d e d Small Business 

Advocate, Consumer Advocate and T r i a l S t a f f and the 

company and o t h e r s . 

I n t h a t s e t t l e m e n t , i n o r d e r t o implement 

the Commonwealth Court d e c i s i o n , we had to agree to 

i n c r e a s e r a t e s f o r r e s i d e n t ! a 1 customers, decrease 

r a t e s f o r commercial. I n d u s t r i a l . 

And I t h i n k one o f t h i n g s I ' d l i k e t o 

emphasize i s t h i s remand case does not produce any 

a d d i t i o n a l revenue f o r PPL. [n f a c t , because of 

a n o t h e r a d j u s t m e n t , we l o s e some revenue. But the 

fundamental p a r t o f the case i s j u s t t a k i n g t he p a r t o f 

the revenue t h a t was a l l o w e d by the Commission i.n the 
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l a s t r a t e case and r e d i s t r i b u t i n g i t among customers. 

That s e t t l e m e n t has to be rev i e w e d by 

Judge C o l w e l l . That's pending w i t h her. A f t e r her 

r e v i e w , s h e ' l l i s s u e a recommended d e c i s i o n , wh i.ch wi 1.1 

then be reviewed by the PUC. 

We've ask t h a t the s e t t l e m e n t become 

e f f e c t i v e August: 1 s t , b ut t h e r e ' s no r e q u i r e m e n t t h a t 

i t be e f f e c t e d on t h a t d a t e . 

The second case and s e p a r a t e , r e a 11y, 

from the remand, i s the d i s t r i b u t i o n r a t e case we're 

here t o n i g h t t o d i s c u s s . As we've t a l k e d about; t h i s 

e v e n i n g , i t ' s a req u e s t f o r an 83.6 m.111 Lon i n c r e a s e . 

I t won't be e f f e c t i v e u n t i l January 1 s t , 2008. 

And I t h i n k a co u p l e speakers have 

p o i n t e d o u t . I n our f i l i n g , we have a l l o c a t e d t h a t 

i n c r e a s e , between r e s i d e n t i a l customers and 

n o n - r e s i d e n t i a 1 customers, i n a way t h a t c o m p l i e s w i t h 

t he Commonweal t; h Court de c i s i o n . Th a t i s , mo re of the 

i n c r e a s e has been a l l o c a t e d t o r e s i d e n t i a l and l e s s t o 

commercial and i n d u s t r i a l . 

The t h i rci i s s u e i s not a case y e t , 

r e a l l y , i s the r a t e s t h a t PPL charges f o r gene r a t i , on 

f o r our p.rovicier-of - l a s t - r e s o r t g e n e r a t i o n . J u s t a 

l i t t l e background, which I f r a n k l y n e g l e c t e d t o g i v e i n 

the l a s t p u b l i c i n p u t h e a r i n g . 
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I n 1999, the e l e c t r i c u t i l i t y i n d u s t r y i n 

P e n n s y l v a n i a was r e s t r u c t u r e d . G e n e r a t i o n became 

u n r e g u l a t e d . The d i s t r i b u t i o n f u n c t i o n remained 

r e g u l a t e d by the PUC. And the r a t i , on a l e f o r t h a t 

r e s t r u c t u r i n g was t h a t c o m p e t i t i o n would be more 

e f f e c t i v e than r e g u l a t i o n i n c o n t r o l l i n g c o s t s . And 

t h a t , over t i m e , r a t e s f o r g e n e r a t i o n would d e c l i n e . 

At t h a t t i m e , PPI. Ii: 1 e c t r 1 c so.1 d i t s power 

p l a n t s t o PPL Genco, an a f f i l i a t e under the PPL h o l d i n g 

company. We agreed t o a cap on our g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s 

over 10 y e a r s , t h r o u g h December 31, 2009. 

And under the s t a t u t e , we a l s o had the 

o b l i g a t i o n t o s e r v e , t o p r o v i d e e l e c t r i c i t y t o any 

customers who don't shop w i t h an a l t e r n a t i v e s u p p l i e r . 

So, t h a t a l l comes t o g e t h e r a t the end o f 

2009. A r a t e cap on g e n e r a t i o n ends December 31, 2009. 

Our c u r r e n t c o n t r a c t f o r p u r c h a s i n g e l e c t r i c i t y ends 

December 31, 2009. And we're go i n g to have t o go t o 

the c o m p e t i t i v e market t o f i n d e l e c t r i c i t y b e g i n n i n g 

January 1 s t , 2010. 

Now, what we've seen i s over the past t e n 

y e a r s , w h i l e our g e n e r a t i o n r a t e s have bee n c a pp e d, the 

c o s t o f g e n e r a t i o n has been i n c r e a s i n g . Cost of f u e l , 

c o s t o f p o l l u t i o n c o n t r o l , c o s t of c o n s t r u c t ! o n , wages, 

e v e r y t h i n g has been r u n n i n g up. But t h a t ' s not been 
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r e f l e c t e d i n the p r i c e o f out: POLR, p r o v i d e r o I: .Inst 

r e s o r t s u p p l y , because of the r a t e caps. We expect 

when we go t o market, January 1 s t , 2010, we w i l l see an 

i n c r e a s e i n our c o s t o f g e n e r a t i o n , which wi. 11 be 

f l o w e d t h r o u g h t o customers because the r a t e caps w i l l 

be o f f a t t h a t p o i n t . 

Now, we're concerned about t h a t . And 

we're w o r k i n g t o keep t h a t i n c r e a s e as low as we can. 

And we p r e s e n t e d a p r o p o s a l to the Commissi.on e a r l i e r 

t h i s year, where we asked f o r p e r m i s s i o n t o b e g i n 

p u r c h a s i n g the e l e c t r i c i t y we need i n 2010, t o b e g i n 

those purchases i n 2007 and 8 and 9. 

And we propose t o purchase t w i c e i n each 

of those t h r e e years f o r a t o t a l package of s i x 

p r o c u r e m e n t s . We're due t o go t o market f o r the f i r s t 

t ime i n J u l y , a g a i n i n October o f t h i s year and t w i c e 

i n 2008 and t w i c e i n 2009. 

What we're t r y i n g t o do i s l e v e l out the 

p r i c e , t o a v o i d s p i k e s , t o be a b l e t o have s o r t of an 

a v e r a g i n g o f p r i c e over s i x s o l i c i t a t i o n s t o a v o i d 

h i t t i n g the market a t a bad t i m e and g e t t i n g a h i g h 

p r i c e and b e i n g s t u c k w i t h t h a t . 

At t h i s p o i n t , i f I c o u l d p r e d i c t the 

market p r i c e , I p r o b a b l y w o u l d n ' t be here t h i s e v e n i n g . 

I ' d be w o r k i n g somewhere and g e t t i n g r i c h . We don't 
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know. We don't know. But; the p r i c e s have been g o i n g 

up r e c e n t l y . And we're j u s t g o i n g t o t r y t o do the 

best we can t o purchase over these s i x procurements t o 

l e v e l o u t . 

So, those aire the t h r e e -- we.!. .1., two 

pr o c e e d i n g s and then the POLR r a t e i s s u e t h a t are go i n g 

on c u r r e n t l y . 

MR. DOMBROSKI: Thomas Dombroski. Mr. 

R u s s e l l , d i d you ever hear o f f u t u r e s ? I s PPL a l l o w e d 

t o purchase f u t u r e s ? 

MR. RUSSELL: Futures i n the g e n e r a t i o n 

market? 

MR. DOMBROSKI: Yes. You're not aware o f 

i t ? 

MR. RUSSELL: I'm aware o f i t . 

MR. DOMBROSKI: Why wouldn't you purchase 

f u t u r e s i f t h e y ' r e economical now Cor d e l i v e r y i n 2009? 

MR. RUSSELL: That's e x a c t l y --

MR. DOMBROSKI: That's what the gas 

company i s d o i n g . You s a i d purchase not f u t u r e s . So, 

when you say purchase, t h a t c o u l d be an i n s i d e d e a l 

between you and me as p a r t n e r s. 

But when you buy f u t u r e s , t h a t ' s i n the 

market. That depends on what the market i s s e l l i n g 

t h a t f u t u r e a t . And you're t a k i n g a chance. I admit 
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t h a t . But i f i t ' s low and you can buy f u t u r e s , I 

assume, I don't know the e l e c t r i c u t i l i t y market, b ut 

gas, f o r example, UGI took over P e n n s y l v a n i a Gas and 

Water, every January t h r o u g h February, March, th e y buy 

the gas th.rough f u t u r e s , not th r o u g h purchases. 

And the f u t u r e s are t h e r e t o g i v e them t h a t gas 

i n September so t h a t they don't k i l l the consumer i n 

September. J u s t t r y i n g t o e x p l a i n t h a t , i f you don't 

mind. I would take t h a t back t o the company. 

MR. RUSSELL: What we are p u r c h a s i n g i s 

f u t u r e s . The power w i l l be d e l i v e r e d i n 2010 i s b e i n g 

purchased i n 7, 8 and 9. The purchases are 

c o m p e t i t i v e l y b i d . I t ' s a requ e s t f o r p r o p o s a l s , 

overseen by the PUC and a d m i n i s t e r e d by NERO. 

MR. DOMBROSKI: That's not a f u t u r e , s i r . 

MR. RUSSELL: W e l l , t h a t ' s what we're 

p u r c h a s i n g . 

MR. DOMBROSKI: I agree w i t h your answer, 

what you're d o i n g . That i s not a f u t u r e . F u ture i s i n 

the market. 

JUDGE COLWELL: Thank you, s i r . At t h i s 

p o i n t , I w i l l ask i f anyone e l s e wants t o g i v e 

t e s t i m o n y . I f not --

VOICE: Can I ask one q u e s t i o n ? 

JUDGE COLWELL: Why don't we go o f f the 
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r e c o r d , f i n i s h the r e c o r d . And then we can ask Mr. 

R u s s e l l more q u e s t i o n s . Okay. Anybody have a n y t h i n g 

e l s e we need t o put on the r e c o r d ? Then f o r the 

r e c o r d , thank you a l l v e r y much f o r coming o u t , f o r 

c a r i n g enough t o t e l l us what you t h i n k and t a k i n g time 

out of what we know are busy s c h e d u l e s . We are o f f the 

r e c o r d . 

(Whereupon, a t 8:15 p.m, the heard.ng was 

concluded.) 
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CERTIF1CATE 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the s t e n o g r a p h i c r e p o r t e r , 

t h a t the f o r e g o i n g p r o c e e d i n g s were r e p o r t e d 

s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me, and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and a c c u r a t e r e c o r d t o the b e s t o f 

my a b i l i t y . 
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